Committee Meeting Minutes
Technology Committee
San Diego Miramar College 
October 8, 2024, 2024 ● Zoom Meeting ID:526 847 0071
● 3:00 – 4:00 p.m. 
[image: C:\Users\mkunst\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.MSO\F80C576D.tmp] 
Members: Bell, Garces (absent), Halttunen, Hill (co-chair), Khan, Mehlhoff, Munoz (co-chair), Nevarez, Pacheco, Pelayo (absent), Wildberger (absent), Wong, Woods
Vacancies: ICS Designee, ASC Designee, Classified Designee (2)
Guests: Pablo Martin, Adam Halaseh
 
A. Call to Order: Called to order by Munoz at 3:03 p.m.
Introductions: None
B. Approval of Agenda and Minutes 
A motion to approve the 10/8 agenda with addition of ASG Canvas topic by Halttunen and second by Navarez.  Unanimous.
A motion to approve the 9/10 minutes with change to note that quorum was made: Navarez and second by Wong.  Hill abstaining.
The 5/14 meeting notes were accepted
C. Committee Reports/ Other 
None
D. New Business: 
	# 
	Item 

	1 
	 Website Update.  Hill reported that the Miramar college website will be updated during the Thanksgiving and Winter breaks.  During these times the website will have a feature freeze that will prohibit changes.  Also, during this time, there will be an internal testing site made available so that users can test changes.  Additionally, Hill reminded the committee that Directory changes are can be made by contacting your manager.  The ability to manage and maintain the Directory is at the local/department level.

	2
	 New Line Availability. Hill reported that the college has 4 New Line monitors for demo.  A New Line representative will be on campus soon to provide training.  Hill will be asking for volunteer faculty to pilot this new technology in the classroom.  A. Gloag is available for consultation and training.  Munoz inquired on cost.  Hill indicated that 86” are approximately $5,500 to $6,000 and 96” are approximately $10,000

	3
	ASG Canvas. Pacheco reported that the ASG was exploring the utilization of a Canvas shell to communicate campus calendar and activities.  The ASG has identified that some new students are left out of communications and opportunities and this might be a way to provide additional resources and information.  The committee discussed pros and cons.  The overall consensus was that this approach, combined with a sdmiramar.edu ASG presence might prove to be beneficial.  There was a concern that students are reporting that they feel “bombarded” with information and that we may need to find a way to measure/throttle how we communicate.  Hill asked that Dean Barnard be included in discussions and decision making.

	
	


 
E. New Business: 
	# 
	Item 

	4 
	Laptop/docking station concept discussion.  Hill reported that he is starting a pilot to select individuals who would give up their desktop in exchange for a laptop.  Classroom podiums would be upgraded to include a USB-C that would allow direct connection to the laptop and all associated systems/software/files.  Hill indicated that it would be helpful if all the pilot volunteers used the same classroom.  Martin suggested using high volume classrooms.  Munoz asked how this might impact Adjunct.  Hill indicated that Adjunct access would remain unchanged.  Martin asked if there were other solutions being considered.  Hill indicated that the New Line products are being piloted.  Hill indicated that those who pilot this new set-up would provide valuable feedback on the usefulness of this new platform.

	5
	Technology Plan.  No report, meeting time expired.

	
	


 
F. Announcements 
None.
G. Public Comment
None
H. Adjourned 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:02 p.m.
H. Next Scheduled Meeting 
Tuesday, Nov 12, 2024, 3:00 p.m. in room L-108
image1.png




